
Question on Notice 
 

No. 824 
 

Asked on 15 June 2023 
 
 

MR D PURDIE ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND MINISTER FOR 
DIGITIAL SERVICES (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to advice provided to AIS Scheme Members that mandatory training is to be 
introduced—  
 
Will the Minister advise how costs for this training has been determined given that the training 
program is yet to be developed? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Ninderry for the question. 
 
The Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) is committed to ensuring the cost of any 
training and assessment is reasonable. To identify a suitable provider to develop and deliver 
Approved Inspection Station training and assessment, TMR undertook an open and competitive 
two-staged procurement process. TAFE Queensland was the successful offeror. 
 
The cost of the training and assessment was determined by TAFE Queensland and directly 
reflects the cost of developing, administering and maintaining the course. 


